The Captain’s Log

P. O. Box 97
Long Beach, MS. 39560

Member Gulf Yachting Association

COMMODORE........... DONALD R. RAYNER
VICE COMMODORE, .......... CHARLES WEBB
REAR COMMODORE ........... JACK MILLER
FLEET CAPTAIN ........... BETTY D'AQUILLA
FLEET SURGEON . .. DONALD L. ROBERTS,M.D.
TREASURER. .......... JOHN MONTGOMERY
BOARD OF GOVERNORS
ONE YEAR TWO YEARS
THOMAS E. BARRETT JACK HOFFMAN
DENNIS K. JONES HOWARD KAPP
PAT MAXWELL DR. RICHARD LOVE
ALEXANDER NORCROSS BRUCE PAGE

PAST COMMODORE . .. SAMUEL A. McCAULEY
EDITOR: & ook mmmais JEAN-ANN SWENSON

The Captain’s Log [i55

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
LONG BEACH, MsS
PERMIT#17

P. O. Box 97

Long Beach, MS. 39560
Member Gulf Yachting Association

868-8229

FROM THE BRIDGE:

Prospects are looking brighter at the club. Attendance at Thursday

and Friday night dinners has picked up and our other events have been
very successful too. The steak night brought out over fifty people, and
from the comments we have heard, this would seem to be an event worth
repeating or even making a monthly feature. The Auxiliary dinner on
August 19th was also very successful, both in quality of food and quantity
of dinners. The kid's fishing rodeo was a howling success, although -
"back lash derby" would have been a more appropriate name.

The Special Committee for Capital Improvements gave a preliminary report
at the August board meeting and it looks as though we are getting closer
to realizing some important goals for Long Beach Yacht Club.

Remember - the final report and recommendations of this committee will
be presented at the annual meeting in October, so every member should
make plans to be present, not only to elect your officers for the coming
year, but to decide on the future course of the club.

DON RAYNER, M.D.
Commodore



ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE

Steak Night turrned out to be very successful. We
served 56-one inch thick rib eye steaks with all
the trimmings. Joan Allen did a great job with
organizing this dinner. Sallie Kapp put some
beautiful salads together. We must not forget our
great steak chefs - Marvin Allen, Howard Kapp,

and Don Rayner. The only bad thing that happened
was the dishwasher did not show up, but les
Newcomb, the Charlie Rectors, Howard Kapps and
Marvin Allens came to the rescue.

SEPTEMBER 20th - Music will be furnished by Ron & Shelda Jones. Details
FIFTIES PARTY on this are incomplete as of now, but you will be hearing
more by telephone.

SEPTEMBER 27th -  Octoberfest at club with authentic German food, topped
off with a black forrest cake. There will be no charge for this, but we

do need to know how many to prepare for. RSVP to me or leave your name at
the bar by September 24th. There will be plenty of German beer at the

bar. Anyone interested in helping to put this together, please let me know.

There will be a band for the Saturday night dinner at the Walet Regatta
in October. I hope everyone is making their plans to attend the Regatta
and will participate.

Lydia Rayner, Chairman
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The Junior Fishing Rodio held on August 16th was a very
big success. Trophy winners were: Elizabeth Elias,
Catherine Hart, A.J. Pace and Brian Woodward. Ribbon win-
ners were: Brady and Patrick Castleberry, Brian & Danny
Woodward, Jack and Jeffrey Griffith, Phillip Ladner,
Elizabeth and Laura Newcomb, Justin Duke, Gary and Lynn
Rayner, Paul and Kimberly Woodward, Katherine, Stephen and -
Jonathan Hart and A.J. Pace and Elizabeth Elias. All entrants
were in favor of holding another rodeo at some future time.
Next time we are hoping for an even larger turn out of parti-
cipants. Thanks to Guy and Paul Woodward who handled trophies
and judging. Special thanks to Sam McCauley for the delicious
hot dogs enjoyed by all.

RACE AND SAIL:

Summer is nearly over, but sailing and racing are still going strong.
August was busy with the Knost Regatta at PCYC. Our lady sailors were
Holly D'Aquilla, Caryn Sirokman, Carol McKellar, Vivian Miller and Cathy
Sirokman. They finished seventh over-all out of thel3 GYA teams partici-
pating. Representing IBYC at the Junior Liptons held at SYC were Jeremy
Christ, Andy Christ, and Caryn Sirokman. This team placed 12th in a
field of 18.

Due to the newsletter deadline, Senior Liptons will be announced next
month.

You should come to the club and see the beautiful trophy on display.
Holly D'Aquilla won the honor of best female skipper at the F/S Nationals
held at the GYC in July. Great sailing Holly, and her team, Andy and
Jeremy Christ.

Plans are underway for IBYC's 5th ANNUAL WALET REGATTA. Put this on
your MUST DO AGENDA for OCIOBER 1lth and 12th. Now is the time to plan
so that you won't miss out on the fun. We are still looking to buy a
used Optomist Pram, please help in our search. If you hear of one for
sale, please contact me.

GYA SCHEDULE FOR SEPTEMBER

6-7 SRYC Jr. Invitational

13-14 BWYC Monk Smith Regatta
(F/S, one design & off
shore)

20-21 BYC Mobile Bay Light

27-28 FYC Wadewitz Reg

OCTOBER

11-12° LBYC Walet
Regatta

Watch the club for
dates on the Catalina
22 fleet fun races in
Septenber.

Betty Kohrman,
Chairman




> WHAT'S COOKING

e

THURSDAYS

AT\ VY . 4th - Stuffed tomatoe & shrimp salad or cat fish

11th - Commodore Don Pecan Fish or cat fish platter
18th - Shrimp spaghetti or cat fish platter
25th - Fried cat fish platter

FRIDAYS
Hamburgers, Cheeseburgers, Wineburgers,
Mozzerla/mushroom burger, hot dogs,
cat fish sandwich

Extras: French fries or fresh onion rings

9.3\ > SPECIAL: Fresh home made pizza on Fridays

LADTES AUXTLIARY:

Our July meeting was not reported in the newsletter last
month since the meeting was held after the newsletter
had been put to bed.

We did have a great time at the club with hor d'oeuvres
and a "silent auction". The money made at the auction
will go towards our next project for the club. Many
thanks to Pat Newcomb who was in charge of setting it
up and to all the ladies who helped.

Our August meeting was held at the club with a find raising gourmet
dinner and everything was delicious! A big thanks to Pat Newcomb, again,
who was in charge and thanks to all who helped. We could not do it
without your support. Husbands and guests were invited and we had a good
crowd. During dinner we were entertained by the Consortium Musician. It
was great. Our "lucky lady" was Iris Montgomery. Door prizes were won
by Clara Marie Mistler, Tris Montgomery, Ethel Lawshe and Joe Danhoffer.
Don't forget to attend our September 1l6th meeting to be held at Garden
Park Dining Room at 7 PM.

HOUSE COMMITTEE

NEW CLUB HOURS: W-T 4-10
F 4-12
S 12-12
S 2-8

Thursday- Friday dinners 6-8 PM

HAVE YOU NOTICED???The club hours have been reduced
on Sunday from 2 PM - 8 PM. This was done as an economy measure as member
use has not been adequate to even approach covering operating cost.

EASY MONEY::.: Except when there is a special activity planned for Saturday
evening, member use of the club is not near as great as one would expect.
Therefore, your House Committee has set up a special event for the month
of September. Each Saturday night at 9 PM there will be a drawing. A
member, if present, will have the chance to win a bar or Thursday night
dinner tab in the amount of $10.00. If not present the next week total
will be $20.00, etc. up to $40.00 for the month. Please remember, you must
be present to win.

As many of you know, we, the House Committee, has its own bank account

and ledger. We are fortunate to have as Treasurer, John Castleberry.

We are also pleased to report that we have controlled expenses and are
staying in the black, however, more participation by you, our fellow members,
would help increase our income. This would make it possible to accomplish
several desired capital improvements.

Have you had the opportunity to have dinner at the club on Thursday
evenings? Please note the menu varies from week to week. We helieve
Doris, our cook, is really working hard to give you a quality dinner.
Come on down - you will really like it!

As you know, most of the work and operation of our club is done by members.
This helps keep our costs down, but please recognize there is always a need
for additional volunteers. Your House Committee needs your support and
help. Your help would be much appreciated, but if your work schedule pre-
vents such a commitment, please - at least come down to your club and
support its operation.

HOUSE COMMITTEE



SCAVENGER HUNT

SATURDAY — SEPTEMBER 13th ........ fee .41¢ per member

REGISTRATION - 6-7 PM - Non menber guests may register
FREE for prizes

Teams of six (6) persons each

Bring yourself and your friends down for a fun and

interesting evening. TN,
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(12 years old & younger) and other .
interested menbers. Please come to
the club on Sat. Sept. 20th at 3 PM.§

AN
for discussion of junior activities,y
especially for the planning of the

pumpkin decorating/carving party, 4

which will be held on October 26th. W LADIES & NON SAILING MEN to help at the
" Walet Regatta with registration, food,

w sales, etc. No experience necessary.

n Anyone interested in just having fun by
W peing part of the regatta, call Jean—-Ann
W Swenson, 863-1326. It's more fun when
you take part with your fellow members.




